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According to the Bureau of Labor Statistics, there were approximately 1.7 million home health
aides and personal and home care aides in the United States as of 2008. These home care
aides are rapidly becoming the backbone of America’s system of long-term care, and their
numbers continue to grow. Often referred to as frontline care providers or direct care workers,
home care aides―disproportionately women of color―bathe, feed, and offer companionship to
the elderly and disabled in the context of the home. In The Caring Self, Clare L. Stacey draws on
observations of and interviews with aides working in Ohio and California to explore the physical
and emotional labor associated with the care of others.Aides experience material
hardships―most work for minimum wage, and the services they provide are denigrated as
unskilled labor―and find themselves negotiating social norms and affective rules associated
with both family and work. This has negative implications for workers who struggle to establish
clear limits on their emotional labor in the intimate space of the home. Aides often find
themselves giving more, staying longer, even paying out of pocket for patient medications or
incidentals; in other words, they feel emotional obligations expected more often of family
members than of employees. However, there are also positive outcomes: some aides form
meaningful ties to elderly and disabled patients. This sense of connection allows them to
establish a sense of dignity and social worth in a socially devalued job. The case of home care
allows us to see the ways in which emotional labor can simultaneously have deleterious and
empowering consequences for workers.

Clare Stacey's beautifully written sociological study of home health care workers in California
and Ohio, The Caring Self, probes the nature of home health care work itself and the motivations
of the workers.... Her wonderful, qualitative study of home care aides, which draws on interviews
with 33 women, shows how deeply the relational component of care shapes the experiences of
the job.-- Candace Howes ― Women's Review of BooksGiven the low wages and lack of
benefits, it should come as no surprise that more than half the PCAs in the United States receive
some form of public assistance such as Medicaid, cash welfare payments, or food stamps (PHI,
Caring in America, 2011). Equally unsurprising, very few PCAs are represented by a union.
Beyond these broad descriptie strokes, we know little about this burgeoning workforce. But
thanks to Clare Stacey's terrific new book, The Caring Self, we are beginning to learn.... Stacey’s
work vividly illustrates the humanity behind the dismal statistics on the care workforce. It is a
profound revelation.-- Carrie R. Leana ― Industrial and Labor Relations ReviewReviewThis
beautifully rendered portrait of home care aides illuminates a poignant paradox: the very
commitments that lend meaning and dignity to care work often leave caregivers vulnerable to
exploitation. Clare L. Stacey deftly situates her qualitative research within a larger critique of



public policies that disrespect and discourage home care provision.-- Nancy Folbre, University
of Massachusetts AmherstAbout the AuthorClare L. Stacey is Assistant Professor of Sociology
at Kent State University.Read more
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Stow L., “Great book for the academic and those who just want to know more about home care
workers for the elderly.. This book is an excellent read. Full of compassionate stories and great
quotes from those interviewed!I recommend it to everyone.”

The book by Clare L. Stacey has a rating of  5 out of 5.0. 3 people have provided feedback.
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